Dear Club Member:

The next club meeting will be Tuesday, August 19th, 7:30 P.M. at "The Max", 77 York Street, Portland. Please try to attend; we have a very active race schedule coming up and must get organized. Films of the Nike-Maine Coast Marathon and the Bethel Inn 10K and Half-Marathon will be shown at this meeting.

Many Marathon PR's for club members in recent runs. In the Paul Bunyon Marathon in Bangor: Russ Connors 3:03:35, Lloyd Cook 3:43:36, Mason Smith 3:57:05, Al Utterstrom 4:14:21. Also Dave Silverbrand 3:26 in the San Francisco Marathon.

Hats off to club member Buddy Demont as Race Director of the Cook's Corner 5 Mile - a great race - the best field and largest field ever in our state. Sure, there were problems, but when you have over 1000 it is going to happen. Again, many thanks to club members who worked that race. You all did an amazing job.

The John Fyalka Memorial Race was a tremendous success. John's family was very pleased. The course was very popular and everyone who ran received two or three awards. We also won the Club Championship Races, both the A and Overall Team. We are now almost even with other clubs. The last club race is October 26, the Pumpkin Classic.

Again, we have a very active schedule coming up and we need help, especially on August 23 and 24. Please call the Race Director below and let him know you will be available.

August	23	- Herbert Tours 4 Mile	Brian Gillespie	772-3617
	24	- Bowdoin & Back 10 Mile	Wayne Larochelle	767-3782
Sept.	1	- "Labor Day" 10,000	Brian Gillespie	772-3617
	13	- North Yarmouth 4 Mile	Brian Gillespie	772-3617
	14	- Peoples Bank 10,000	Brian Gillespie	772-3617
	21	- Children's Race Day	Charlie Scribner	772-5781
	28	- James Bailey Cross-Country	Dave Paul	774-4089

The Club Banquet will be December 6th at the Holiday Inn in Portland. Again, we will have a Race for Club Members Only the day of the banquet. It will be a handicap race, 10,000 meters. The course will be the same as the "Labor Day" 10K coming up. Circle December 6th as a special day.

Also, anyone interested in being a club officer for the coming year, please give me a call.

Sincerely,

Brian T. Gillespie, President